Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 15, 2016, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Fountains Recreation Building at The Club Managers Association of America Therapeutic Recreation Complex (Special Olympics Training Facility), 2728 Lake Worth Road, Lake Worth, FL 33461
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: A PD&E Study is FDOT’s process to evaluate the social, economic and environmental impacts associated with a planned transportation improvement project. The purpose of this Workshop is to give interested persons an opportunity to comment and provide input on the transportation improvement alternatives the Department has developed at this point in the study. The overall projects limits are along I-95/SR 9 from north of 12th Avenue South to south of Lake Worth Road, for a distance of approximately 0.7 miles, and along 6th Avenue South from Michigan Avenue to South C Street, for a distance of approximately 0.5 miles, in the City of Lake Worth, Palm Beach County, Florida (Financial Project Identification Number 436963-1-22-01; Efficient Transportation Decision Making (ETDM) Number: 14228). Your participation is encouraged and appreciated. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, religion, disability or family status. In the event that the Alternatives Public Workshop cannot be held on September 15, 2016, due to severe weather or other unforeseen conditions, it will be held on the alternate date of September 22, 2016, at the same time and place.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Mr. Fernando Morales, P.E., either in writing at the FDOT District Four Office, located at 3400 West Commercial Boulevard in Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 or at (954)777-4687 or toll-free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4687. Mr. Morales may also be contacted via email at fernando.morales@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Morales (954)777-4687 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4687 or via email at fernando.morales@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Morales at (954)777-4687 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4687 or via email at Fernando.Morales@dot.state.fl.us. You may also visit the project website at http://www.I95at6thAve.com.
